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From our Principal, Mr David Harriss  
Welcome back everyone, and what a great 

start to the year it has been! Through 

classrooms, and my teaching, it is evident 

that students are working very 

enthusiastically to achieve the best they 

can, and teachers are shaping the learning 

environment to support that thirst for 

knowledge. The new Year 8s in particular are 

impressing with their positive approach to all 

tasks and exemplary behaviour.  

2016 was a watershed year as far as SACE 

results go. Our students had a SACE 

completion rate (97%) and Stage 2 passing 

grades percentage (96%) that was higher 

than ever before, an excellent result for 

them, and a fair reflection of the effort all 

teachers who had this cohort, not only in 

Year 12, but from Year 8 as well.  
 

 

Congratulations particularly to the Research Project team, where 100% of students who 

submitted work to the SACE Board passed. These SACE results are the envy of many schools 

throughout the state, and something we should all be proud of and tell all of our friends and 

neighbours about.  
 

 

On an individual level, we must be filled with awe at the results of Jiayi Litten. Beginning her 

education late in primary school at Cowandilla with little to no English, Jiayi completed her 

SACE with an ATAR of 99.05 and received a Commendation Award from the Governor of 

South Australia, Hiue Van Le. This is an inspirational journey for Jiayi, and a reflection of how 

hard work and dedication, with support from teachers, family and friends can reap such 

rewards. Congratulations!  
 

 

As you know, our school had an External Review in 2016, and the final report should be on 

our website soon. The review revealed many of the things that we already knew about our 

learning environment. Ours is a very good school that works hard to get the best results for 

our students, results that are very impressive, as already discussed. The panel were 

particularly impressed with our students and the support from parents, and highlighted 

many of the very effective teachers we have. The best outcome from the review was the 

direction it gave us to move from a very good school to a great school. Again, it was 

pleasing that the directions suggested were no surprise. We have always been analysing 

what things we can do better and this year are working hard with our leaders and staff 

(both teaching and support staff) to help our students strive for continual improvement. We 

trust that the support you give from home will continue, and that you seek to strengthen the 

relationship you have with the school for the benefit of your children.  

There have been no further developments around our STEM development, but as details 

come to hand, we shall communicate them to the community (have you visited our 

Facebook page recently?). Sports Day was postponed due to the weather, but we have 

been able to reschedule with SANTOS Stadium to Friday 24 th March. I was as disappointed 

as anyone about having to cancel, but the health and safety of students and staff always 

need to be of paramount importance, so the difficult decision had to be made. Students 

were most pleased that we were able to secure another date, and we are all looking 

forward to a great day!  
 

 

Governing Council has again been oversubscribed, which reflects the passion that our 

parent body has about their childrenõs education. Please use your representatives to bring 

your views to our attention. Contact details for our Governing Council members will be on 

our website soon, with our first meeting being Tuesday 14 th March. If you wish to contact me 

directly to discuss any issue, please feel free to email me.  
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Calendar Dates  
Week 7  

Monday 13th  March  

 - Public Holiday  

 - Adelaide Cup Day  

 
Tuesday 14th March  

 - Pupil Free Day  

 - Governing Council 6pm  

 
Week 8  

Wednesday 22nd March  

 - Harmony Day  

 
Week 9  

Monday 27th March  

 - Open Day  

 
Thursday 30th March  

 - Year 8 Immunisations  

 
Week 10  

Sunday 2nd April  

 - Daylight Savings Ends 2am  

 
Week 11  

Thursday 13th April  

 - End of Term 1  

2:15pm Dismissal  

 
Friday 14th April  

 - Public Holiday  

 - Good Friday  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Underdale High School  

19 Garden Terrace,  

Underdale, SA, 5032.  

 

Ph: 8301 8000 

http://underale.sa.edu.au  
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Welcome to our new staff of 2017  
A very warm welcome to the new staff that have 

joined our school and community in 2017.  
 

Ash Brook (Mathematics, Numeracy & Year 8  

Coordinator), Paul Davies (Health, PE & Year 10  

Coordinator), Charlotte Heywood (Home Ec Teacher) 

Brenton Daddow (Tech  

Studies Teacher), Kirsty Ayris 

(Executive Assistant), Liz 

Manno (Data SSO), Clare 

Napoli (Special Education &  

Admin SSO) and Sarah Burns 

(Grounds Person). They have 

all come to Underdale with 

years of experience, a 

wealth of knowledge and 

have taken on their new roles 

with great excitement and enthusiasm.  
 

Be sure to say hello if you see them around the school.  
 

We are excited they are all a part of our team and 

look forward to what 2017 brings working and learning 

together.  

 

Attendance Spotlight  
In 2017, Underdale High 

School continues to work 

in partnership with  

parents and caregivers to 

further develop a school 

culture that is welcoming and engaging. Regular  

attendance is a good habit that is expected at all  

levels of school. It is difficult to replace the learning 

that happens in the classroom and by making school 

attendance a priority your child will be given the best 

opportunity to develop healthy life habits.  
 

We know that at times taking family holidays during 

the school year is unavoidable. It is not advisable, 

however, that a child take leave during Year 11 and 

12 as this will have a significant impact on their overall 

achievement and may result in them not being able 

to successfully meet SACE requirements. It is important 

that if you are planning a holiday to contact the Year 

Level Manager to discuss how this could impact your 

child. It is Departmental Policy that all families        

complete an Exemption form prior to leaving for     

holiday. This can be collected from the Front Office.  



Parenting SA Website  
Parenting is powerful - it is not just about parents; it is shared by grandparents, relatives, friends and 

those who care for children. To shape and influence a child's life is one of the most important things 

one can do.  

Parenting SA promote the value of parents and the important role of parenting and aim to:  

¶ Give recognition to the important and demanding role of parenting.  

¶ Promote the status of parenting.  

¶ Promote the importance of effective parenting practices.  

¶ Provide information based on the latest research.  

¶ Inform parents about resources available in South Australia.  

¶ Support parents in building on their knowledge, skills and confidence.  

¶ Encourage parents to feel supported to ask for help at difficult times.  

Take the time to visit their website with informative videos for parents and caregivers. This monthõs focus is 

òSleep for Teenagersó. Web Address: http://www.parenting.sa.gov.au/videos.htm   

If you wish to discuss matters related to your childõs wellbeing and engagement contact the Student Services 

Team at Underdale High School who are available to support families.  

Sophie Pyromallis,  

Student Wellbeing and Engagement Leader  
 

Breakfast Club  
We are continuing to run the breakfast program and this year it is every Wednesday & 

Friday  morning from 8 ð 8.30am in the ground floor foyer.   
 

We also have emergency sandwiches and fruit available each day in Student Services.  
 

Kick Start for Kids provides this food.  It is a not for profit organisation that is only able to 

continue with generous sponsorship from the organisations below & other generous 

donations from companies & individuals.     http://www.kickstartforkids.com.au     

For further information about the Underdale HS Breakfast Club ð Contact Deb Daniel.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meningococcal B Vaccine Participation of Year 10,11 and 12 students  
The licensed meningococcal B vaccine (Bexsero®) is being offered to all year 10, 11 and 12 students  in 2017 

at our school by CITY OF WEST TORRENS as part of The South Australian B Part of it Meningococcal B Vaccine 

Herd Immunity Study.  
 

During 2017 - 2018  each participant will:  

¶ Receive 2 doses of Meningococcal B (Bexsero®) vaccine  

¶ Complete 2 single page questionnaires  (1 if student is in year 12)  

¶ Have 2 throat swabs taken (1 if student is in year 12)  
 

Immunisation consent packs have been sent home to all eligible students.  

It is important that you read the information contained in the pack before you provide consent for your child 

to take part in the study. The student is also required to provide their consent to participate in the study by 

signing and dating the consent form.  
 

The vaccine is licensed in Australia and recommended for use in adolescents and toddlers.  
 

The Meningococcal B vaccine is also licensed in Europe, Canada and the USA where is it being used to 

protect children against meningococcal B disease.   
 

Up to 25% of adolescents carry the meningococcal bacteria in their throat. While this may 

not cause illness to themselves, the adolescent has the potential to spread the bacteria 

which may cause disease in others.  
 

The study aims to determine whether the Meningococcal B vaccine has the additional 

benefit of preventing the spread of the Meningococcus bacteria from person to person.  
 

If you have any questions about this program, please contact CITY OF WEST TORRENS or the Immunisation 

Section, SA Health, Monday - Friday, 8.30am - 5pm on 1300 232 272.  
 

All parents / legal guardians are requested to complete, sign, date and return the Consent Form, even if you 

do not consent for the student to be part of the study.  If you do not receive a Meningococcal B Vaccine 

Herd Immunity Study pack from your child, and you think your child may be eligible, please ask at the school 

office. **Parents will be notified of the date of immunisation when we receive this information.**  
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Uniform Shop 2017 Opening Times:  
Monday - 8:15 to 9:15am and Wednesday - 

2:15 to 3:15pm  

Uniform shop contact details:  

Email: underdale@devonclothing.com.au  

Phone:  0403 339 804 (during shop hours only)  
 

Online ordering available through the school 

website or by using the following link:  

http://onlineshop.devonclothing.com.au/

underdalehs  
 

Second Hand Uniform Sales  
The year is beginning and students sometimes 

have growth spurts ð if you are happy to 

donate any uniform  items your children are no 

longer wearing we will gratefully accept these 

clothing items .   

These can be dropped off to the Book Room/

Student Services or  Reception Area and they will be passed on to us.  
 

Our Student Voice Council Uniform Shop is open on: Tuesdays 1.05 - 1.20 & 3.15 - 3.35 - Optimism Corridor 

(between room 14&16). All money raised is going towards Student Facilities.  
 

Any further queries  contact Deb Daniel  debbie.daniel152@schools.sa.edu.au  Ph: 8301 8038  

(Student Counsellor supporting Student Voice Council)   
 

Underdale High presents  Harmony Day - March 22  
On Wednesday, Week 8, our school will be celebrating our vibrant 

cultural diversity through a range of sporting, musical and artistic 

activities,  including performance and instruction from  members of 

our local community who have generously donated their time and 

effort to help us celebrate.  
 

Students are encouraged to  wear orange or costumes representing 

their own  nationality  for a  gold coin  donation.  

Check out photos of staff and students in their national attire in the 

Resource Centre in the lead up to the day!  
 

For more information, catch up with Mr Hilditch.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Bullying No Way  
On Friday 17 th March, our school will highlight our everyday work against 

bullying, harassment and violence.  
 

Underdale High School is one of just over 1000 schools in Australia to Support 

the Bullying No Way! InitiativeΦ During week 7, our focus will be on revisiting our 

Bullying and Harassment Policy by leading activities to raise further awareness. 

Some activities include: creating a pledge to take a stand together against 

bullying, harassment and violence; a photo booth; roving interviewers, 

cooperative fun activities, handing out of the ôBullying No Way!õ information 

cards and wrist bands.  We will share these in the Week 10 newsletter.  
 

Please find attached on the following page, some information which can help you support your child/ren in 

any situation related to bullying, harassment and violence. As evidence has proven the detrimental effects 

bullying can have on wellbeing, attendance and academic success, we take this matter very seriously at 

Underdale High School.  
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